
DEPARTMENT OF THE 
PRIME MINISTER AND CABINET 
TE TARI O TE PIRIMIA ME TE KOMITI MATUA 

24 March 2021 

Dear
Ref: OIA-2020/21-0344 

Official Information Act request relating to IAP2 and community hui 

I refer to your request made under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act), received by the 
Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet (DPMC) on 2 February 2021. You asked: 

" . .  .RNZ requests DPMC provides evidence it used IAP2 prior to .the first hui on 
Jan 31, to design the hui consultation; this by way of documentation, such as a

record of internal emails, correspondence or reports, or similar, that demonstrate 
DPMC used IAP2 and in what way" 

I note the time limits for responding to your request were extended by 20 working days, to 
allow for further consultation before a decision could be made on your request. Following this, 
I am now in a position to respond. 

As you will be aware, the Government has accepted the findings of the Report of the Royal 
Commission of Inquiry into the terrorist attack on Christchurch masjidain on 15 March 2019 
(the Royal Commission report) and agreed in principle to the 44 recommendations. The 
Government is now considering how best to deliver on the recommendations' intents and 
wants to hear from communities to help shape its response. 

To seek this input, the Government has undertaken over 30 community hui in January and 
February 2021 in relation to the findings and recommendations of the Royal Commission's 
report. This was an initial process of engagement, outreach and dialogue between the 
Government and Muslim communities, and ethnic and faith communities. 

Broadly, these initial hui were to: 
Listen to reactions around the Royal Commission's report and answer questions; 

Understand the key priority issues for communities; 

Discuss matters related to the Royal Commission of Inquiry (RCOI), including the 

initiatives announced during the immediate responsH; and 

Begin a dialogue with communities about how they wish to engage and be involved in 

the implementation work programme. 

note the principles of the International Association for Public Participation IAP2 Public 
Participation Spectrum (IAP2) include a spectrum from "informing" communities about 
decisions to "empowering" communities to make decisions. In the all-of-Government response 
to the RCOI, government agencies have coordinated and worked together to consult with and 
involve communities in a range of ways discussed below. 

Ahead of the public release of the Royal Commission's report, DPMC and other agency 
officials held a series of meetings and engagements with community members to discuss the 
process of the release of the report, to understand community needs and aspirations for the 
Government's response, and to understand how community members wanted to be engaged 
by the Government in the future. These engagements also sought to begin the important 
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